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Federal Register Notice
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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REACTOR SAFEGUARDS

MEETING WITH THE GERMAN REACTOR SAFETY COMMITTEE (RSX)
AND THE FRENCH GROUPE PERMANENT-REACTOR (GPR)

In accordance with the purposes of Sections 29 and 182b. of the Atomic Energy

Act (42 U.S.C. 2039, 2232b.), representatives of the Advisory Committee on Reactor
;

Safeguards (ACRS) will meet with representatives of the Reactor Safety Committee

(RSK), an advisory group to the regulatory body of the Federal P,epublic of Germany, '

and the Groupe Permanent-Reactor (GPR), an advisory body to tne regulatory agency

for safety of nuclear installations of the Ministry of Industry, Federal Republic

of France. These meetings will be held on May 19-20, 1980 and May 28-29, 1980,

respectively, in Obrigheim, Germany and Fontenay-Aux-Roses, France. Visits to

several safety research and waste processing facilities will also be included.

Representatives of the ACRS, the Reactor Safety Committee (RSK), the Groupe

Permanent-Reactor (GPR), and the '4RC Staff will meet to discuss reactor safety

policy and practice. Specific discussions will include plant design requirements,

engineered safety feature design and performance, risk assessment and related

analytical models, analysis of operating experience and waste management.

Members of the ACRS, the Reactor Safety Committee, and the Groupe Permanent-

Reactor will discuss information considered confidential by the German and French

governments who will provide it only on the basis that it will be protected from

public disclosure.

Procedures for the conduct of and participation in ACRS meetings were outlined

in the Federal Register on October 1,1979.
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I have determined in accordance with Subsection 10(d) of Public Law 92-463,

that it is necessary to close these meetings to insure the security of informa-,

| tion identified and supplied by a foreign government as confidential (5 U.S.C.

| 552b(c)(1)). Separation of non-exempt material from exempt material while this

meeting is in process is considered impractical.

Further information regarding topics to be discussed, whether the meet'ng
.

! has been cancelled or rescheduled, and other related matters can be obtained by
\

-

a prepaid telephone call to the ACRS Executive Director, Mr. Raymond F. Fraley

(telephone 202/634-3265) between 8:15 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., EDT.
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